
     
   

    

  

                
                
            

            
             
      

              
          

                
   

               

              

             

              

              

             

                

               
              

  

            
            

                
              

             
                
             

               
                

MnNUTES OF A MEETING OF THE 
BOARD OF F[RE COMMIISSIONERS, 
TOWNSHIP OF UPPER; DISTRICT #3 

July 17, 2023 

A meetingof theBoardofFireCommissionersof theTownshipof Upper, District #3 was held 
onJuly17,2023,at5:15p.m.attheMarmoraVolunteerFire Companyon Old Tuckahoe Road 

in Marmora,NJ. Commissioners andPaulHoster,DougSnyder, Kurt Austin, Jeff Pierson 
SeanWhelanwerepresent.AlsopresentwereCheryl Sayers,CPA, Accountantand Recording 
Secretaryto theBoard;JayNewman,Chiefof theMamnoraVolunteer Fire Company; Jon 
Batastini, Esq. Solicitor; and Edmn Kooker, Public. 

Themeetingwasopened notice in accordancebyJonBatastiniwhoreadtheappropriate with 
the Open Public Meetings Act of the State of New Jersey. 

Asthefirstorderofbusiness,theBoardreviewedandapprovedtheminutesof the prior meeting, 
held June 19, 2023. 

Mrs.Sayerspresentedafinancialreport,includingalistof checksto be approved,signed, and 

distributed.Theboardreviewedthefinancialreportincluding an analysisof the current year to 

dateincomeandexpensesrelativeto thebudget.Jay Newman discussedan invoice received 

fromFireandSafetyServices.Thelaborportionof the invoice appearsexcessive. Jay will 

contactthevendorforanexplanation.Theboardapprovedthepayment of the invoice pending 

Jay'sconversationwiththevendor.JayNewmandiscussedthe invoice from Motorola for new 

radios.Theradioswerebudgetedforin2022budgetbut theradioswerejust received. The 2023 

budgetincludedalineitemfor%tilizationofprioryearsfunds". This was donein anticipation 

of!heinvoicefortheradios.Theboardunanimouslyapprovedthepaymentof this invoice using 
prior year funds. 

Mr. BatastinidiscussedtheongoingissuewherePEOSH is attempting to classify volunteer 
firefightersas"Employees"of theBoardofFireCommissioners.DennisTownship Fire District 
#3hasappealedtheemploymentstatuswiththeState.The statehas not yet responded to the 
appeal. Jon BatastiniandJay Newman will continueto updatethe Board on this matter. 

JayNewmanpresentedaChiefsReport.Thefirecompanyis researchingoptions for obtaining 
anewenginewithinthenextfewyears.JonBatastiniwill review the proceduresthat need to 
be followed with theNJEDA for thepurchaseandfinancing of the new engine. 

CherylSayersremindedtheBoardthatthenextmeeting is scheduledfor August 14, 2023, at 

5:15p.m.TherebeingnofurtherbusinessfortheBoard,themeetingwas adjoumedat 6:02p.m. 
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(continued) 

Approve4 and Submitted, 

Paul Hoster, Chairman 


